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From: clara sander
To: Planning Clerk
Subject: Oar roundabout
Date: Wednesday, May 04, 2022 1:25:05 PM

Dear Planning Commission, 

I am writing in regards to the proposed Old Arcata Rd and Jacoby Creek Rd roundabout. 

I live up Jacoby Creek Rd and frequently walk or ride my bike through this intersection. 
Currently,  this intersection is dangerous for motorists, bicyclists,  and walkers due to poor
visibilityand the rate of speed motorists are driving through and turning onto Jacoby Creek
Rd.. 

I support the proposed roundabout because it will require motoists to slow down and it will
make it safer to bicyclists to turn left onto Jacoby Creek Rd. riding from the north.

I do not believe the roundabout will endanger the children at the private 15 person Montessori
school; nor will the roundabout cause a negative impact to the historical bucholic nature of the
area. Please use the public easement area for this proposed roundabout.  Please support this
common sense and much needed traffic slowing roundabout. 

Thank you for your time in reviewing this proposal. 

Clara Sander-McDonald
2416 Sonnenfelt Rd.
Bayside,  CA 95524

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
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